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CEO REFUSES TO MEET WITH WORKERS,
CALLS SECURITY

On Tuesday, August 23, Fountain Valley CEO Joe Badalian summoned security guards 
to block over 20 NUHW members and Garden Grove Mayor Bao Nguyen from entering 
his office. We simply wanted to meet with the CEO to ask him for a fair contract and to 

deliver a letter of support from Mayor Nguyen.

Rather than engage in a productive conversation, Badalian treated us disrespectfully, 
refusing to meet with Mayor Nguyen and the NUHW delegation.

As a union we need to continue putting pressure on Fountain Valley and 
to hold management accountable to their employees and their patients.

T o g e t h e r  w e  s t a n d ,  u n i t e d  w e  w i n ! 
Join us for our next bargaining sessions:

Tuesday, September 6 and Wednesday, September 7 
8 a.m. – 6 p.m. , location TBA


